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November 30, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:
This letter transmits a motion adopting the Facility Master Plan (Plan) for the development of the county’s Factoria Recycling and Transfer Station (RTS).  
The Plan is consistent with the adopted 2001 Comprehensive Solid Waste Management Plan, the draft 2009 Comprehensive Solid Waste Management Plan and the adopted Solid Waste Transfer and Waste Management Plan.  It also advances the Environmental Sustainability and Service Excellence goals of the King County Strategic Plan (2010-2014) and reflects the Guiding Principles of the Strategic Plan.

The King County Solid Waste Division (division) has been working closely with the City of Bellevue on this project.  Additionally, the division held a public meeting with the community and met with the three major solid waste collection companies to solicit their input.  Both the King County Solid Waste Advisory Committee (SWAC) and the Metropolitan Solid Waste Management Advisory Committee (MSWMAC) have been briefed on plans for the facility.
The preferred concept described in the Plan has an anticipated construction cost ranging from $41.1 million and $50.3 million (in 2012 dollars) and was developed based on environmental review, operational feasibility, costs, stakeholder interest, and flexibility.  The transfer station will include two stationary compactors, which will include scales to weigh the garbage.  The compactors will allow larger payloads per container resulting in fewer transfer trailers on surrounding roads, while ensuring that legal weight limits are met.
The preferred concept includes the following elements:
· Provides for a phased construction, which will allow the existing station to remain in operation while the new station is constructed;
· Plans for sustainable features to be integrated throughout the facility, maximizing energy and resource conservation, while preserving environmentally-sensitive wetlands and steep slopes.  The station will be certified under the U.S. Green Building Council’s Leadership in Energy and Environmental Design (LEED™) program;
· Maximizes safety for the system's customers and employees;
· Separates customer traffic (commercial and self-haul) throughout the facility;
· Uses a separate entrance (off SE 30th Street) for arriving and exiting county transfer trailers;
· Provides a new Household Hazardous Waste (HHW) collection facility; and
· Affords opportunities for public drop off of recyclables, and enhanced waste diversion. 
If you have any questions about the Factoria Plan, please contact Kevin Kiernan, Division Director of the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-4385, or kevin.kiernan@kingcounty.gov. 
I urge the council to adopt the Plan.
Sincerely,
Dow Constantine
King County Executive 
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